KPHA Board Meeting
February 20, 2019

Members Present:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Lisa Pollock
Sara Jo Best
April Harris
Janie Cambron via phone
Kayla Bebout
Jennifer Gulley
Randy Gooch
Brandi Gilley
Mark Hensley
Becky Kissick-Hake
Brittany Parker via phone
Judy Mattingly via phone
Richard Wilson via phone
Becki Casey via phone
Louise Kent
Eva Stone via phone
Darryl Barnett via phone
Michael Ballard via phone
David Tataw via phone
Allison Adams
Staff Present:
Carla Tillet

President Sara Jo Best welcomed the group and called the meeting to order. Randy made a motion to accept the January 16, 2019 meeting minutes, seconded by Mark.  Motion carried. Sara Jo said she did send the letter of support to Dr. Howard regarding the public health transformation model. 
New Legislative Committee Chair
Dennis Chaney has resigned from the Barren River District Health Department, effective later this month. Randy made a motion to nominate Scott Lockard to serve as the Chair, seconded by Kayla. Motion carried. 
Executive Director Contract and Position Update 
The Executive Committee voted to enter into a contract into the staffing agency GoHire for the administration of the contract and benefits of the Executive Director. The Executive Committee approved the revised contract from August 2018 to include the 10% compensation for additional revenue streams as well as a two-year contract. The base salary will be $85-90,000, which is an increase from the former position. Sara Jo discussed several ways this gap could be covered, such as KALBOH, sponsorships, membership fee structures, and grant opportunities. The total package would range between $102,000-110,000. Discussion was had about being intentional in clarifying the language around the incentive bonus so that it is specific to new revenue. The Executive Committee discussed a potential candidate during their meeting. Due to the candidate’s current employment, their information has been kept confidential. A recommendation has been made from the Executive Committee to the full Board to move forward with the hiring process for the candidate. Randy made a motion to accept the recommendation, seconded by Jennifer. Motion carried. Discussion was had about the recent revisions of the contract, job responsibilities and evaluation. 
Nominations Update 
Mark announced that the ballot will be sent to membership on February 21 and a reminder will be sent on March 7. 
Sponsorships/Exhibits Update
Brandi stated there are currently 33 sponsors and exhibitors registered. There are several that were registered last year for the conference but has not yet for this year. WellCare has not yet been able to be contacted, who was a previous Diamond sponsor. Ads are due on March 1st for the program. 
Awards Update
Jennifer stated that today was the deadline, but it will need to be extended to March 1st – five nominations in total have been submitted. Randy said it may be time to consider consolidating the awards due to low participation. An email was sent to membership to solicit nominations for the Industry Award. A decision will be at the March meeting. 
Overall Conference Update 
Janie thanked the Conference Committee for all their recent work. The food is still being finalized. The hotel’s block rate code will be closed on March 15th. The Embassy Suites is not accepting new reservations, the Marriott still is accepting new reservations. The after-hour activities have been confirmed – transportation has also been secured for the Underground tour and confirmation has been received for the Reds tickets. Thanks to Louise and Mark for their help with the activities. Janie has been working to finalize the sessions and confirming the national speakers for the conference. A printed copy of the schedule was distributed. Janie highlighted several key differences in timing from previous conferences. The Board dinner will be held Tuesday evening. Janie said she has tried to be intentional in constructing the agenda around survey feedback. She also mentioned the Kentucky Harm Reduction Conference will be held on Tuesday, so we do anticipate some overlap with attendees. Becky Kissick has been working on CEs. She raised concerns about asking for PowerPoints ahead of time from presenters for a jump drive. The Board suggested putting the slide sets on the KPHA website as an easier option rather than the jump drives – Randy also added that the slide sets could be archived as an added benefit for professional development. There are approximately 53 poster abstracts and KPHA will request 60 boards – the KPHLI posters will also be on display. We currently have 15 student ambassadors attending the conference, however only four health departments have offered to provide scholarships. 


APHA Delegate
Drew submitted successes and challenges from Kentucky to APHA, as requested. Janie received a list of the fifteen states the APHA is visiting during her presidency. APHA is strongly pushing National Public Health Week and an opportunity exists to share some of their resources. 
KHDA Update
Sara Jo discussed how the Kentucky Medical Association presented to KHDA about their conference on September 21st, which has a focus on public health issues across Kentucky. They requested local health departments have tables in one wing of the hotel to promote services. Sara Jo will submit a request the KPHA exhibit to be present to Nancy Crewe, the point person. Randy mentioned the focus of the pension reprieve – a budget bill (HB 268) has recently come out of Committee that would cover the quasi-governmental agencies pension contribution rate at 49.7% for July 1st, 2019-June 30th, 2020. 
Old Business
· The Communication and Social Media Workgroup has requested feedback from the Board. Brandi distributed a communications assessment. It can be discussed as an agenda item during the next Board meeting. 
· A draft of the workforce development assessment has been developed and sent to the Board. It is the intention to pilot test the assessment. Please let Judy and Jennifer know any feedback or suggestions you have. 
· Please share and encourage scholarship applications!

Kayla made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Louise. Motion carried. The next meeting will be held on March  20th, 2019. 

